U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

NATIONAL BUREAU OF STANDARDS

ADDRESS REPLY TO

NATIONAL BUREAU OF STANDARDS

WASHINGTON 25, D.C.

January 31, 1964

IN YOUR REPLY
REFER TO FILE NO.

Mrs. Edward Foote 1025 Via de la Paz Pacific Palisades, California

Dear Mrs. Foote:

The National Bureau of Standards is planning a "retirement" party for SEAC. Since you were associated with this pioneer computer installation, it is our pleasure to invite you to come to this celebration on Thursday, April 23, 1964, immediately after the closing session of the 1964 Spring Joint Computer Conference which is being held in Washington, D.C. from April 21 to April 23, 1964.

As you realize, it has been somewhat difficult to locate everyone who has been associated with SEAC over the past 15 years. If you know of anyone who may not have received one of these letters, please feel free to extend an invitation to them to attend. We are anxious to have all of SEAC's old friends and our prior associates present.

It would be appreciated if you would let us know, at your earliest convenience, whether or not you would be able to attend. A self-addressed card is enclosed for your convenience in returning your reply.

Sincerely yours,

S. N. Alexander, Chief

Data Processing Systems Division

Encl.